Greetings all SNFC members,

So here we go with communication number two, and it has a lot more details this time.

We enjoyed a full turnout of all committee members at our recent meeting at Newbridge on February 12th which was great to see and in addition we had the company of our newly appointed secretary Donna Thomson sitting in as an observer and learning how things operate.

My first pleasant duty is to say a big thank you to Jim Smith and Mary Pryde for their generous donation of £8000 to the SNFC - this was done following the sale of Jim’s transporter to the Central Federation and is a fantastic gesture by both of them, so, on behalf of all SNFC members I would again, like to extend our sincere thanks to Mary and Jim at this time.


In addition to the above, the SNFC will be given first choice for the use of the transporter ‘’ IF REQUIRED’’ for all races in our 2023 race program, the cost for this will be £500.00 per race plus the cost of Central Fed’s driver and convoyer, who apparently, will have to be used.  Keith Cochrane has agreed to talk with Fife Fed Officials as to the availability of the Fife Fed transporter to handle additional birds in the Inland nationals if required.

The following appointments were approved and passed:

Race Controllers:  Raymond White,  Hamish Ferguson and Derek Colligan.

PRO:  Mary Thomson is back on board, and we wish Mary a warm welcome back and look forward to reading her reports. We have also agreed that George Duncan will be contributing articles including loft reports covering the North of Scotland, Kenny Droog will still contribute his usual writings but all race results must be coordinated through the PRO. 

Clock Setter: Unfortunately Jim Ferguson is unable to carry on in this position due to family matters, we would like thank Jim for his good service to the SNFC.   We wish Jim all the best, and look forward to his return.

After the meeting, I talked with John Lawrie from Newmains, and he is willing to pick up the role,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

After extensive discussions with regards to marking stations, Channel races will now operate under Central Marking and the most favourable venue at the moment seems to be Lanark Market, and it appears they have all facilities available, parking space, electrical and internet connections, etc, etc, with just one or two more clarifications to be sorted out.

We are now moving forward with communications, and all committee members will be notified by e-mail for meeting times and moving a step further, our new secretary Donna will set up a WhatsApp group so we can communicate very easily with each other and eventually we hope to  be conducting meetings by ZOOM, this will avoid people driving up and down the country for meetings however, there will be the necessity, on occasion, to have face to face meetings. 

We are also very fortunate to have the services of our SVP Michael Currie, who along with his daughter Julie have agreed to act as race secretaries for the channel races, this is very key now as one error could result in the convoy being refused entry into Europe.   Michael and Julie have already successfully carried out these duties in 2022, so as I previously said, we are fortunate to have the services of these two diligent workers.

We have decided to have two Y/B sales in 2023, and the delegates are off to a flyer with getting some great birds from these top national lofts, so expect a phone call soon.   I think the date for first sale will be April 30th {to be confirmed}

We are also on the lookout for sponsors from each of the sections, so everybody can help, talk with your SNFC delegate, if you know of some local company that can afford a few quid to sponsor us.  

There was some good input from different members, how we save cash in some areas that would get us back to stronger financial position.

Well that’s all for now, I hope these communications are meaningful, and at least keeps you some what informed with what is going on.    

Cheers - John Leggate

